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Important Information 

My name is Lynnette Tullberg and again this year, I will be run-
ning the Cascade Village Garage Sales. I will have sign up sheets 
at National Exchange Bank which you will have to pick up 
through the drive thru & the Post Office in the lobby from July 
1st until August 14th. The last day to turn in your sheets at Na-
tional Exchange Bank only will be August 14. You can drop off 
your sign up sheet in the night deposit box of the bank or the 

drive thru and not the lobby. 
Please limit your ad to 20 
words or less so I can fit eve-
ryone on the sheet. The Vil-
lage Garage Sales will be on 
Saturday September 5th from 
8 am to 3 pm—rain or shine. 
If you have any questions or 
need any help my phone 
number is: 920-358-5269 

Village Wide Garage Sales 

Submitted by Lynette Tullberg 

Please Contribute! 
   If you have suggestions or a contribution for the newsletter, 
please email cascade53011@gmail.com.  We are always 
looking for: 

 Articles/specials about our local businesses 

 Information from local service groups 

 Fundraising activities to support our community 

 Historical information to share with new members to our 
village 

 Any other ideas or information that would be a great 
addition to the newsletter 

Cascade’s Little Food Pantry 
Submitted by Karel Melius, Treasurer 

A little over a month ago we changed over the little Library 
House into a food pantry! It has been very successful thanks 
to the initial donations received by board members and 
other community 
members.  
This food is meant to 
help anyone in our 
area struggling 
during these 
uncertain times.  
Any donations are 
greatly appreciated. 
Please drop off any 
contributions  to the 
Village Hall or 
contact Karel Melius 
to assist in 
restocking. We plan 
to continue the little 
pantry until the end 
of summer! 

Welcome to Summer 2020! 

To start off and to let everyone know that 
there will not be a Cascade Fire Department 
Picnic this year!  There are too many 
circumstances against us this year that would make it difficult to 
hold the picnic.  The good news is there will be a fundraiser to 
benefit the Cascade Fire Department held on August 29 at the 
Parnell Tavern, there will be live music, food, raffles & 
refreshments.  Watch our Facebook page and our website 
www.cascadefiredepartment.com for more information.  

We are also holding a raffle this year. If you are interested in 
buying some tickets our members can drop by and get them to 
you, or we can make arrangements to mail you your ticket stubs 
after your payment is received.  There is a link on our webpage to 
email your requests or you can call 920-528-8432 and leave a 
message and we can return your call! 

   Your support has always been incredible and just because we are 
not having a picnic this year doesn't mean there aren't other ways 
to support Cascade Fire Department , you can also send a donation 
if you wish to Cascade Fire Department PO BOX 301, Cascade, WI 
53011. 

   As you can see progress is being made every day on our new 
station. Estimated completion time is the end of September.  We 
look forward to holding an open house to let everyone see our new 
home!! 

   Hopefully you have been working with your children on what to 
do in an emergency whether it is a medical or fire emergency, with 
your kids being home more, it is more important than ever to make 
sure they know what to do when something happens.  

Enjoy the rest of your summer, Cascade Fire Department 

Cascade Fire Department 
Submitted by Chief Todd Triebensee 



 

Village of Cascade has a Facebook page! 

With this Facebook page, the Village Board hopes to 
keep the community up to date with important 
information. Please like us! 

www.facebook.com/VillageofCascadeGov 

Senior Dining  
Submitted by Mary Kempf 

Sheboygan County Senior Dining Program is open for 
curbside pickup effective Monday, June 1st. Seniors age 60 
or better can pick up a pre-ordered lunch from the following 
meal site locations: 

Adell Senior Center              510 Seifert St         
(920)994-9934 

Sheboygan Bethany Reformed      1315 Washington Ave    
(920)207-2522 

Sheboygan Falls ADRC      650 Forest Ave                                
(920)467-9042 

Drive up meal service available Monday - Friday from 
11:30am-12:30 pm. Call your preferred site before 10:00am 
the day prior to reserve a meal. A short, one-time 
assessment for those who have 
not previously participated in our 
program, can be completed over 
the phone when calling in your 
reservation. A donation bucket 
will be available and the 
suggested amount is $4 per meal. 
We will be unable to make 
change and no one will be turned 
away due to inability to pay. This service is being provided 
by Sheboygan County Senior Dining Program. 

Dog Licensing  
 Submitted by Karel Melius 

Dog licenses for 2020 were due by March 31st, 2020! All dog 

license renewals are now considered late and require a $10 

late fee in addition to normal licensing costs; $8.00 spayed/

neutered dogs or $15.00 non-spayed/non-neutered dogs. 

Please get in contact with the Treasurer or Clerk to provide 

all required information and payment to renew your dog’s 

license. All information and payment may be dropped in the 

Village Hall Drop Box at 301 First St or mailed to PO Box 157 

Cascade, WI 53011. If you no longer have a dog or have a 

different dog please contact us with that information also. 

Failure to license your dog is a violation of Ordinance No. 3 

of 1990, Requiring Licensing and 

limiting the number of dogs per 

household in the Village of 

Cascade. Violation of this 

ordinance could result in a  

penalty of up to $50 per day you 

are not in compliance in 

addition to any court costs. 

Village-wide Turbine Survey Results 
Submitted by Kayla Simanovski, Clerk 
Thank you to everyone who participated in our Wind 

Generator Survey! We received back 148 out of approximately 

272 surveys that were mailed out. That is 

about a 54% response rate!  

We were pleased to see that many of you 

are curious about the turbines and how 

they work for our community. We will be 

trying to incorporate some more turbine 

education in the future so we can all have 

an informed opinion on clean energy! 

 
Yes No Sometimes 

Can you hear the turbines outside 

your home? 
6 134 7 

Can you hear the turbines inside 

your home? 
4 141 1 

Would you be willing to pay $20/

quarter extra to have them shut 

down? 

2 142 - 

Would you like more information 

on the turbines? 
45 95 - 

With everything going on this year it's hard to believe there will 
be no ball at the park. We have also decided to cancel the 
men's softball tournament as well. Any families who registered 
their child will be receiving a refund for the 2020 season. Just 
because there are no games happening it doesn't mean we 
wont be using this time to work on the concession stand by 
giving it a much needed cleaning, fresh coat of paint and some 
electrical work. It will look great and be ready to go for next 
year. We plan to keep one of the ball diamonds set with bases 
set out and ready if you want to take your kids down and  play.  
Finally we have an install date for the 
new playground equipment, Friday  July 
10th. Then, approximately 
one week  after that we 
will  be pouring the foam 
flooring and the playground 
will be up and ready for all 
to enjoy. We hope everyone 
has a great summer. Stay 
safe and keep playing ball! 

Cascade Rec Club 
Submitted by Steve Green 



 

Cascade Lions Submitted by Madonna Schneider 

The Cascade Lions would like to thank the community for its continued support of our many various 

functions and fundraisers. 

The Cascade Lions missed seeing all of our loyal supporters on Memorial Day, we are discussing future 

fundraisers keeping patron safety first and foremost. Please watch for posters and check out our Facebook 

page for further updates. If anyone is interested in donating to the Lions, those donations can be mailed to 

The Cascade Lions, PO Box 311, Cascade, WI 53011. 

Thirsty Thursday will begin again on Thursday June 25th. The hall will be open from 6:00PM until 10:00PM weekly. Patrons will be 

responsible to practice social distancing. There will be donation buckets available to support the maintenance of the hall.  

The Community blood drives continue to be a huge success!  We have one coming up on August 18th at the Town of Lyndon Hall. 

The blood drives run from 2-6 pm.  You can schedule an appointment by calling Madonna Schneider at 528.7961, of course walk-

ins are always welcome, but appointments are appreciated. The Blood Center provides for safe donations during this trying time, 

following CDC guidelines. 

The Lions are always looking for new members.  We meet on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at the Lions clubhouse.  Social hour is 

from 5:30-6:30 with dinner and a meeting to follow.  If you are interested in joining a fun and active club, please contact Augie 

Grahl at 528.8748. 

The Lions Clubhouse is a great place to hold your events!!  The hall has a large meeting room, refrigeration, and a large yard to 

provide room for games, gathering and any necessary social distancing. Renters are responsible for providing their own shade 

tents, chairs and tables. For rental information please contact Madonna Schneider at 528.7961. 

We welcome anyone who is interested in joining the 
Cascade Ladies Auxiliary to come to a meeting or 
reach out to a current member. We would love for 
you to join our team! 

Our upcoming meetings at the Firehouse, starting at 
6:30pm: 

August 17th  

November 9th  

December 4th 

Cascade Ladies Auxiliary 
Submitted by Beth Wodsedalek 

Meet Officer Noah Wetenkamp 
Submitted by Noah Wetenkamp 

Hello! I'm Officer Noah Wetenkamp with the Cascade Police 
Department. I have been with the department since August of 2019. I 
have had a chance to meet a few of you in our community but I'm sure 
there are still many who have yet to meet me. I am a lifetime 
Sheboygan County resident, originally from the Plymouth area. I 
attended college at Lakeshore Technical College where I completed the 
law enforcement academy. I began my career with the Elkhart Lake 
Police Department as Lake Patrol, and was hired on as a Deputy by the 
Sheboygan County 
Sheriff's Office shortly 
after. I currently work 
3rd shift patrol with 
the County full time, 
and I am additionally a 
member of the Bike 
Patrol unit and Special 
Event Team (SET). I 
have additional 
training in Crisis 
Intervention and 
Advanced Roadside 
Impaired Driving 
Enforcement (ARIDE). 
In my free time I enjoy 
Mountain Biking and 
spending time with my 
family. I am looking 
forward to a rewarding 
career working for 
Cascade PD!   

Lake Ellen Association 
Submitted by Bobbi Laine 

The Lake Association funded 
the stocking of 1,000 crappie 
fingerlings this spring and the 
purchase & placement of six 
new fish cribs in the lake.  We 
are currently seeking 

donations for our Annual Fireworks display which will 
be held at dusk on Saturday, July 11th.   
Anyone wishing to donate raffle items is encouraged 
to do so and we ask for the community’s continued 
support in the purchase of raffle tickets.  
You can contact the Lake Association via their web 
address: LakeEllen.com.  


